
ESPIRITO SANTO INTERNATIONAL S.A. 

in insolvency 

 

Receivers’ announcement 

N° 12 : Date for filing of claims 

 

As per the request of the liquidators of Banque Privée Espirito Santo (BPES), the receivers 

inform that they will accept claims received after October 31, 2016. The receivers ask 

creditors to file their claims until May 31, 2017.  

For filing their claims, creditors are kindly requested to use only the form published 

on this website and to provide comprehensive documentation. 

Creditors that have already filed their claims in the insolvency process do not need to 

file a new claim. 

The clients of BPES who would like to file a claim in the Luxembourg bankruptcies 

are kindly requested to contact the liquidators of BPES for further information on the 

formalities to be respected.  

Until such formalities will be clearly defined and communicated by the liquidators of 

BPES, the receivers ask BPES’ clients to restrain from filing claims in the 

Luxembourg bankruptcies, as such filings risk to be incomplete.   

 

 

 

Luxembourg, October 13, 2016 

 

The receivers 



 

Alain RUKAVINA      Paul LAPLUME 


